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Next Meeting 

Wednesday November 6, 2024 

PBC Clerk & Comptroller Joseph Abruzzo 
From  Record Investment Income to Protecting Your 

Property Records, How the Clerk's Office is  

Ready to Help You in 2025  
plus 

Updates from PBSO, PBCFR, & Government Officials 

************ 

Doors Open 9 AM  Meeting Begins 9:30 AM 
Meetings take Place at the South County Civic Center  

16700 Jog Road  Delray Beach 
Bagels & Coffee/Tea Served 

The Public is Welcome 
************* 

At each of the following meetings:  11/6/24, and 12/4/24, you will have the opportunity to 
win 2 tickets to the Alliance-sponsored South County Mental Health Center 50 th 

Anniversary Celebration Luncheon.  Purchase a raffle for $1 and you may win 2 tickets 
valued at $70 AND have a terrific, fun time at the December 6, 2024 event. 

100% of your $1 raffle purchase will go to the South County Mental Health Center. 
For more information on sponsorship opportunities or to purchase tickets for the 

December 6, 2024 luncheon, contact President Lori Vinikoor at 561-715-1530. 
 

************** 
Sneak Peek at Upcoming December Meeting 

At the December 4, 2024 meeting of the Alliance, we will be presenting a panel of 
insurance experts.   

This will be an important meeting to learn about binding arbitration endorsement for 
possible insurance savings. 

 

 
 
 

 

OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS OF THE ALLIANCE: 
Lori Vinikoor, President     

Arnold Katz, Executive Vice President    Norma Arnold, Vice President     John Gentithes, Vice President    Susan Zuckerman, Vice President           
Carol Klausner, Secretary      Sylvia Borrellie, Recording Secretary     Deborah Borenstein, Treasurer 

Directors:  Rob Cuskaden  York Freund  Judy Goldberg     
Assistants to the President:   Rose DeSanto  Joel Vinikoor 
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Alliance Says ñNOò to PBC Tax Collector 
October 2. 2024 Alliance Letter to Palm Beach County Commissioners: 
Dear County Commissioners: 
       The Alliance of Delray Residential Associations is flabbergasted by the Tax Collectorôs purchase of a 4.1745 
acre parcel of land on Lyons Road between Atlantic Avenue and Clint Moore Road.  Further shocking is the 
presumption that the land which is classified as agriculture and zoned Agricultural Reserve, will be approved for a 
23,000+ square foot service center.  The Tax Collectorôs office did not approach the Alliance or its member 
communities prior to this purchase. 
       It is unbelievable that a use such as a tax collection and licensing facility including test driving area would be 
considered for a mid-block location on a roadway which is largely used for residential and agricultural purposes. 
       The Alliance was led to believe that IF a tax collection/licensing facility would be constructed within the 
Agricultural Reserve, it would be located along State Road 7/441 either north or south of Atlantic Avenue where a 
commerce designation (CMR) is allowed.  The Alliance pointed out the acreage owned by the County behind the 
West Boca Library would be the most reasonable location for a Tax Collectorôs office.  Further, there are parcels 
located along State Road 7/441 north of Atlantic Avenue that would be more suited. 
       The building on Congress Avenue could certainly be upgraded and expanded to suit the needs of the Tax 
Collector.  The Alliance worked with County Commissioners on the parcel located at the northeast corner of the 
Turnpike and Atlantic Avenue where a future County administrative office building could be constructed.  This would 
allow for more acreage on the Congress Avenue site for expansion of a Tax Collectorôs office. 
       To expect that a complex such as proposed would be up and working by 2027 is presumptuous and the Alliance 
will continue to voice its strong opposition to the Tax Collectorôs plans and ask that our County Commissioners deny 
any application to change the current land use on the parcel to accommodate a tax collection and licensing facility. 
Sincerely, 

Dr. Lori Vinikoor, President 
################# 

October 16. 2024 Alliance Follow-Up Letter to Palm Beach County Commissioners: 
Dear County Commissioners: 
     Please see the Tax Collectorôs Annual Report data from 2019-2023.  The number of customers visiting the facility 
in Delray Beach has decreased significantly in the last 4 years.  Further, on-line transactions for County tax 
transactions have increased dramatically.  It appears that folks are opting to use the internet for transactions rather 
than to travel to the Tax Collectorôs offices in the southern Palm Beach County Delray Beach offices. 
     It does not appear that a larger facility is needed.  Further, to bring another 700-1000 vehicles into the Agricultural 
Reserve for a new facility is not warranted.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    The Alliance strongly opposes the construction of a tax collector/licensing/test driving facility in the 
Agricultural Reserve, specifically one located mid-block on Lyons Road.  In no way will this support the 
residents and the agricultural industry of the Agricultural Reserve.  
     Please encourage the Tax Collector to remain on Congress Avenue and utilize the facilities more 
efficiently.  If expansion is necessary, it obviously would not be to accommodate more customers but to 
add more data processing which would not require a 23,000+ square foot facility within the Agricultural 
Reserve but could be accomplished with offices anywhere in the urban/suburban tier.   
Sincerely, 

Dr. Lori Vinikoor, President 
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Update 
New Traffic Signal at the Delray 

Marketplace and Lyons Road 
 
     The traffic department is in the 
process of installing an additional 
traffic light on Lyons Road at the 
entrance to the Delray 
Marketplace. The contractor 
submitted final plans in 
September and are in the final 
approval process. Final approval 
is expected by the end of October 
and installation usually requires 
seven to twelve months 
(hurricanes and supply chain 
problems could cause significant 
delays as they did for the traffic 
signal at the intersection of West 
Atlantic and Lyons Road). The 
Alliance will be following this 
project and reporting on the final 
design and installation progress. 
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PBC Building Department Assisted Alliance Members in 
Flood Zone Locations at the October 2, 2024  

Meeting of the Membership 



                           
 
 

 

 

 

 

Alliance of Delray Residential Associations 
Meeting Summary October 2, 2024 

The October 2, 2024, meeting of the Alliance of Delray Residential Associations was called to order by 
President Lori Vinikoor at 9:30 a.m. President Vinikoor invited attendees to use the Building Department 
computer set up in the back of the meeting room to check their homeôs flood zone to help ensure that they 
have the correct flood insurance. She then described the raffle that the Alliance is sponsoring for the South 
County Mental Health Center to celebrate their 50th anniversary. 
     Executive Vice President Arnie Katz then introduced the distinguished guests who were attending the 
meeting. 
     Lieutenant Wink of the PBC Sheriffôs office then announced recent statistics and initiatives being 
undertaken by the PBCSO.  

¶ Auto thefts were increasing due largely to people leaving firearms and valuables in their cars 

¶ The departmentôs Connect & Protect App may be download from your app store at no cost. The app 
allows you to send messages to the PBCSO either identified or anonymously. 

¶ Distraction scams are increasing. A distraction scam is where one perpetrator gets the victimôs 
attention while another takes valuables from the victimôs purse or wallet. Lt, Wink cautioned everyone 
to never open up your wallet/purse if someone you do not know approaches you. 

¶ Extra patrols were assigned to houses of worship over the holidays. 

     Chief Stansbury (PBC Fire and Rescue) said his department had over 3,000 service calls over the last 
month. He invited everyone to the upcoming open house where there will be demonstrations by Fire and 
Rescue staff. 
     Richard Gigliotti, a leader from Alliance Member Community High Point of Delray recently took an 
Honor Flight (Honor Flight is a national organization that transports American Veterans to Washington DC 
to honor and celebrate them for their service and sacrifices).  Richard wrote a poem which is included in 
this newsletter. 
     President Vinikoor asked that members make sure that the next two Alliance meetings were on their 
calendars. The main speaker at the November meeting will be Palm Beach Clerk and Comptroller Joe 
Abruzzo. The December meeting will be a panel of industry experts who will discuss ñSeeking Relief from 
High Insurance Ratesò. 
Senator Lori Berman reminded people to vote in the upcoming election.  

¶ Early voting begins October 21. You can get a confirmed appointment which will guarantee you no 
waiting at the polling place (note: early voting polling is not supported at all regular voting locations). 

¶ You can also vote by mail. To request a mail ballot, call the Palm Beach Supervisor of elections at 
(561) 656-6200. People voting by mail can check their status at the VoteTracks app. 

¶ Lake Worth Drainage District is available to meet with communities info@lwdd.net 

The main speaker was Susanne Cabrera, President & CEO PBC Housing Leadership Council. MS Cabera 
discussed:  Affordable housing funding; Updates to the Live Local program; Unauthorized public camping 
and sleeping bill; ñMy safe Florida Homeò program which provides money for emergency repairs. She 
cautioned people too act quickly if they would like to receive money from the program because funding is 
limited.  She also discussed the Live Local Act passed in 2023. The purpose of the Act was to provide 
funding for basic housing. 
The October Meeting Video can be viewed on YouTube at: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=F06WCumG380 
The next meeting of the alliance of Delray Residential Associations will be held on November 6, 2024, and 
will feature Joe Abruzzo, Palm Beach Clerk and Controller. 
Submitted by York Freund, Director 
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     The October Meeting Video can be viewed on YouTube at: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=F06WCumG380  
     The next meeting of the alliance of Delray Residential Associations will be held on November 6, 2024, 
and will feature Joe Abruzzo, Palm Beach Clerk and Controller. 
 
Submitted by York Freund, Director 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=F06WCumG380


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Amendments on the November Ballot 
Proposed amendments to the Florida Constitution may be made by a joint resolution of the 
Florida Legislature, a citizensô initiative, a proposal from the Constitution Revision 
Commission, or a proposal from the Taxation and Budget Reform Commission. A proposed 
amendment requires at least 60% approval from voters to pass [see Florida Constitution, 
Article XI, Section 5(e)]. The following information summarizes the League of Women 
Voterôs Guide (additional information available at Vote411.org). 
Amendment 1 - Partisan School Board Members would make district school board 
elections partisan starting with the 2026 general election. Ironically, another ballot measure, 
approved by Florida voters in 1998, mandated in the state Constitution that those races be 
nonpartisan. A: 
ñYesò vote would make school board elections partisan beginning 2026. 
ñNoò vote would leave school board elections nonpartisan with no closed primaries. 
Amendment 2 establishes a state constitutional right to hunt and fish. 
If approved by voters, Florida would join around two dozen other states that already have 
that right in place. A: 
ñYesò vote would establish a constitutional right to hunt and fish in Florida. 
ñNoò vote would Not establish a constitutional right to hunt and fish but would leave in place 
a 2002 Florida statute reserving the right. 
Amendment 3 - Recreational Marijuana legalizes recreational marijuana in Florida. It 
allows those 21 and older to have up to 3 ounces and up to 5 grams of cannabis 
concentrate. A: 
ñYesò vote would Legalize recreational marijuana use in Florida by adults over 21 and older 
and allow possession of up to 3 ounces and allow medical use. 
ñNoò vote would not allow recreational use and leave medical use unchanged. 
Amendment 4 - Abortion Access guarantees abortion access in Florida. This amendment 
is likely to generate the most attention in Florida, especially since the Florida Supreme 
Court Ok'd a six-week abortion ban that will take effect May 1. If Amendment 4 is approved 
by Florida voters, abortion access would be assured in the state until fetal viability, or how 
soon a fetus can survive outside of its mother's womb, generally considered 24 weeks. It 
would also allow abortions when necessary to protect a patientôs health, as determined by a 
health care provider. A: 
ñYesò vote would prevent any Florida law from prohibiting, penalizing, delaying or restricting 
abortion before viability or when necessary to protect the patientôs health, ad determined by 
the patientôs healthcare provider. 
ñNoò vote would Not provide a constitutional right to abortion before viability and leave 
Floridaôs current six week abortion ban in place. 
Amendment 5 - Homestead Annual Inflation Adjustment causes annual adjustments to 
the homestead exemption for inflation increases. It would likely lead to more savings for 
homestead properties but would cost local governments millions in reduced revenues. A: 
ñYesò vote would. Increase the homestead if the CPI increases, thereby reducing the 
amount of tax dollars available for county, city and special district programs and services. 
ñNoò vote would leave the homestead exemption as is. 
Amendment 6 - Public Campaign Financing repeals public campaign financing. 
Public funding is available in Florida for those running for governor and lieutenant governor 
(who are on the same ticket), attorney general, chief financial officer and agriculture 
commissioner. A: 
ñYesò vote would end Floridaôs public campaign financing for publicly spending limits for 
publicly funded candidates for Governor Attorney General, Chief Financial Officer and 
Commissioner of agriculture. 
ñNoò vote would Leave the current campaign financing program and spending limits in 
place.  
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https://ballotpedia.org/Florida_Amendment_11,_Nonpartisan_School_Board_Elections,_Ballot_Access_Requirements,_Public_Campaign_Financing,_and_Election_Processes_Amendment_(1998)
https://dos.elections.myflorida.com/initiatives/initdetail.asp?account=10&seqnum=105
https://ballotpedia.org/History_of_right_to_hunt_and_fish_constitutional_amendments#:~:text=As%20of%20January%202023%2C%2023,and%20fish%20amendments%20since%201996.
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Living in the ñLive Local Eraò 
     Since its passing in 2023, the Live Local Act has represented a generational retooling of state housing 
policy in Florida. Not only did the Act fully fund and further supplement our stateôs core affordable housing 
programs, but it also contained a variety of tax incentives, land use policies, publicly owned land tools, and 
other strategic initiatives that are designed to expand opportunities to viably produce more affordable and 
workforce housing options to better accommodate the needs of Floridaôs growing and diverse 
communities. 
Land Use Provisions in the Live Local Act 
    These provisions of the Live Local Act introduce state-mandated land use entitlements for eligible 
affordable housing developments in areas zoned for commercial, industrial, and mixed-use. To be eligible 
for these entitlements, a proposed project must set aside at least 40 percent of its total units as affordable 
rental units to income-eligible households (at or below 120 percent AMI) for a period of at least 30 years. 
For proposed developments meeting these eligibility criteria, Florida cities and counties are now required 
to allow multifamily and mixed-use residential as allowable uses in any area zoned for commercial, 
industrial, or mixed-use and are also subject to statutory parameters regarding density, height, floor area 
ratio, administrative approval, and certain parking standards. 
     In practice, the Actôs land use provisions preempt cities and counties from requiring that a proposed 
development meeting those above-referenced eligibility requirements obtain a zoning or land use change, 
special exception, conditional use approval, variance, or comprehensive plan amendment for use, density, 
height, or floor area ratio. This may also apply to parking requirements under certain limited 
circumstances. For a detailed overview of the Live Local Act go to: https://www.flhousing.org/wp-
content/uploads/2024/08/FHC-Live-Local-Act-Overview-2024.pdf   

 

 

https://www.flhousing.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/08/FHC-Live-Local-Act-Overview-2024.pdf
https://www.flhousing.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/08/FHC-Live-Local-Act-Overview-2024.pdf
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